
                                                                     1407 W North Temple, Suite 330 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 

 
 
June 4, 2018 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: Docket No. 18-035-T02 Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions 

to Electric Service Schedule No. 37, Avoided Cost Purchases from Qualifying 
Facilities 

  
Rocky Mountain Power (the “Company”) filed Advice Filing 18-02, requesting tariff changes to 
Schedule 37 – Avoided Cost Purchases from Qualifying Facilities, on May 31, 2018. The 
Company’s filing requested an effective date of June 8, 2018 for the tariff changes. On May 31, 
2018, the Public Service Commission requested expedited comments from interested parties as 
to whether the proposed effective date allowed for adequate review time. The Company typically 
provides a minimum of 30 days for review time for its filings related to tariff revisions to 
Electric Service Schedule No. 37, and requested the June 8, 2018 effective date in error. The 
Company will file a revised filing with the correct requested effective date of July 1, 2018 on 
June 5, 2018. The Company apologizes for any inconvenience this error may have had on 
parties.  
 
Rocky Mountain Power respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and requests for 
additional information regarding these filings be addressed to the following: 
 
By E-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
    utahdockets@pacificorp.com 
    Jana.saba@pacificorp.com  
    
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR  97232 
 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Jana Saba at (801) 220-2823. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joelle Steward 
Vice President, Regulation 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Docket No. 18-035-T02 
Advice 18-02 

 
I hereby certify that on June 4, 2018, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 

Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 

Division of Public Utilities 

Erika Tedder etedder@utah.gov 

Rocky Mountain Power 

Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com;  
utahdockets@pacificorp.com

 
 
_____________________________ 
Jennifer Angell 
Supervisor, Regulatory Operations 
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